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Army recruitment rally from October 17 to 23 in Odisha

The district administration chaired by Collector Samarth Verma held a
preparatory meeting for smooth conduct of an Army recruitment rally for
the western districts.

Aspirant youths of 10 districts will take part in the rally from October 17
to 23 in the VSS stadium, informed Verma at the meeting where all the
line officials of the district, including the Army officials took part.

“Since youths from the far-off places will come for participating in the
recruitment rally, all the departments must ensure to provide adequate
safety and security to them,” the Collector told the officials present.

In the preparatory meeting, police, fire, works, PHED, I&PR and all other
allied departments whose services are required were present. All steps
have been taken to provide transportation, drinking water, ambulance,
health services and clean food to the youths during the rally.

“Absolutely, there should be no problem for the youths during the rally
and all departments need to remain alert during this time to see that it is
completed smooth,” the Collector said further.

“A pre-training programme for the youths of the respective districts have
been made at the headquarters so that they can make themselves
acquainted regarding the procedures and can come out successful in good
numbers,” the Army officials informed.

Since many aspirant youths are coming from the outside districts, the
officials here are determined to see that no problem occurs during these
seven days.


